DFCLASSHWED

Authority. ]555 i) 197) j

TONPIDENT

| JEF#
AGENCY FOR INTERNATIONAL DEVELOPMENT
UNITED STATES A. I. D. MISSION TO BRAZIL
c/o American Embassy

Rio de Janeiro, Brazil

April 7, 1964

Mr. Edward J. Rowell
Migdster Consul General
AST | INF erican Consulate General
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CONGEN ; CIFE - Pernambuco

Dear Minister Rowell,

Reference is made to your letter of March 25, 1964 concern-
ing police participant training and Col. ILuiz de Barros of the
Parafba State Police.

We share in the judgement you made in the case of training
for Col. Barros. As you have pointed out such training is of a
sensitive nature or may we add was extremely so before the recent
change in the government.

May I suggest that on your next visit to Rio, you set aside
at least 30 minutes and I will be most happy to brief you on all
aspects of our Public Safety Program. Please advise Davis as
to the time that you will be in the city and I will meet you in
his office. In the meantime if my schedule permits I will come
to Recife for the purpose described above.

b I am enclosing a program guide relating to our participant
ﬁ ﬁapQQalnlng program. I invite your special attention to the follow-

Page 3 D - We offer no "third country training".

| 44ﬂ4” Page 4-II-2, and Page 9 - As of May 18, 1964 the Inter-
/ﬁﬁ#b' American Police Academy (IAPA) now located at Fort Davis, Panama,
41 will be located in Washington, D.C.

Instrucetions will continue in the Spanish language and all
courses (excent dates) and training will remain as is.

Page 7 - Much of our participant training program will
center around the training outlined on this page.

Looking forward to meeting you in the near future, I remain,

S%Esggeiy yours,
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GROUP 4 ﬁ Director, Office of Public Safety !
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